	Friday, March 19, 2010

20100319-1

In this issue:
· California Transportation Commission to Consider Colton Crossing Project

· Metro Fare Products 

· Metro Silver Line Call to Artists 
· Metro Shortlisted for "Most Improved" Award 
· I-405 Project Construction Update

· Construction Notice: Temporary Intersection Closure of Adams Blvd & Flower St - Downtown Corridor

· Procurement Postings for Next Week

· Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events


	California Transportation Commission to Consider Colton Crossing Project

On Thursday, March 25, 2010, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) will consider a Memorandum of Understanding and Baseline Agreement for the Colton Crossing project. Colton Crossing is located in San Bernardino County. The Colton Crossing project was programmed in the Trade Corridor Improvement Fund (TCIF) category from Proposition 1B by the CTC in 2008. The project is eligible to receive up to $97M in bond funds subject to a number of conditions. One of these conditions is that the project needs to receive approval from the CTC by March 2010. If these agreements are not in place, the funds are eligible to be programmed to other projects in the Southern California trade corridor. We have been working closely with the CEOs from the transportation commissions in Southern California and they share similar concerns that the railroads have not satisfactorily resolved all of the issues with the project. In addition, the railroads have not sufficiently proven or committed to any public benefit from the public investment. Absent the approvals and agreements with the railroads, we have asserted that the eligibility of these funds should be transferred to projects in the Southern California region to implement Positive Train Control. Attached is the letter I have transmitted to Caltrans and the CTC on this issue. 

http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100319_Metro_Letter_Colton_Crossing.pdf
Metro Fare Products

Los Angeles Times columnist David Lazarus is expected to write a column on the need for increased usage of public transportation in Los Angeles and the perceived difficulty in obtaining public transit pass products, including the EZ Transit Pass for traveling across multiple transit provider service areas. Mr. Lazarus complained about having difficulty obtaining a weekly EZ Transit Pass from a local pass vendor. There is currently no such fare product available. Media Relations staff provided background on all of our pass products and their easy accessibility via a nearly 500-vendor network, Metro customer centers, mail and online sales. After consultation with the agency’s Office of Management and Budget, media staff advised that the agency recognizes the value to its customers for a weekly EZ Transit Pass that would grant weekly access to multiple transit providers; however, the agency needs to discuss the possibility of offering a weekly EZ Transit Pass with other municipal transit operators to determine its feasibility.   

Mr. Lazarus also inquired about whether our budget deficit could result in higher fares.  Media Relations staff reported that the agency currently has a $181 million budget deficit caused by discontinued state funding, lower than expected sales tax revenues, and lower farebox revenues. Rigorous cost-cutting measures are now being implemented, with $68 million in expenses already initiated in the current fiscal year. The agency also plans to reduce its non-contract employee base by 20 percent in efforts to reduce costs.  Any higher fares beyond those already scheduled are considered by agency management as an option of last resort. The column is expected to run Tuesday.

Metro Silver Line Call to Artists

The Downtown News is expected to run a story on the agency’s Call to Artists for public art for the Metro Silver Line. A new Metro Silver Line station will be constructed at the south end of the Union Station/Patsaouras Transit Plaza that will provide connections to Metro rail and bus service, as well as FlyAway, Metrolink and Amtrak. This and two other stations are key components of the agency’s Congestion Reduction Demonstration Program. The chosen artist will work with the agency and project consultant to provide artwork proposals including materials and locations. The station will be highly visible to auto, bus and foot traffic. The deadline for artist submissions is April 5. The story is expected to run Monday.

Metro Shortlisted for "Most Improved" Award 
The international Metros Awards honor and recognize excellent performance in the mass transit industry and "celebrate the industry's most outstanding achievements". We have been selected for our "dramatic improvements" in changing the perception of transit through consistent high quality communications materials. The judges further noted that "car-dependent LA now has 70 Metro Rail stations" and that we had successfully brought rail to LA's Eastside "on time and on budget" and have increased our customer service and ridership levels. We are one of four shortlisted agencies from around the world. The final award will be given out later this month in London. 

I-405 Project Construction Update

As part of the pre-construction activities for the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project, the Contractor will conduct a soil stability test near the Getty View Trailhead running along the northbound I-405 freeway between Getty Center Drive and Skirball Center Drive. This work activity is being conducted to survey and monitor the stability of the soil for the future construction of a retaining wall along the I-405 freeway. Night time work for this activity will require freeway lane closures and ramp closures to facilitate the safe use of excavation equipment. Work will require two right hand freeway lane closures and the closure of the on and off ramps at Getty Center Drive on the northbound I-405 freeway.  Work is anticipated to start on Monday, March 22, 2010 and last for approximately four days. Night time work for soil stability testing will be from 10:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. Ramp and lane closures will be coordinated with Caltrans. Detour signs will be posted where ramp closures occur. Northbound traffic on the I-405 freeway will be maintained throughout this work activity. Construction activities are posted on the project web site at www.metro.net/I-405.

Construction Notice: Temporary Intersection Closure of Adams Blvd & Flower St - Downtown Corridor
This is the latest construction notice regarding the temporary intersection closure of Adams Boulevard and Flower Street for track crossing installation scheduled for Friday, March 19, through Monday, March 22, 2010. Continuous weekend work hours: 9:00 p.m. Friday to 5:00 a.m. Monday.
 
Traffic Impacts: 
The following detours will be in effect and traffic will be directed to follow all appropriate detour signs―
· NO vehicular traffic (eastbound and westbound) will be allowed to cross the right-of-way by use of Adams Boulevard during this construction activity. 
· Flower Street will remain open; however, left turns onto Adams Boulevard will be prohibited.
· All pedestrian access will be prohibited from crossing the right-of-way at Adams Boulevard. Pedestrians will be directed to follow appropriate detour signage.
· Flagmen and directional signage will be used to safely direct drivers around the construction zones in order to minimize the disruption to traffic.
 
Advisories: Parking restrictions in all construction areas will be strictly enforced at all times. Please do not enter the construction work zone and obey all posted construction signs.   
Procurement Postings for Next Week

Roll-Up Door Maintenance Services

Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure Roll-Up Door Maintenance Services. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from March 22, 2010 through June 7, 2010.

The existing Roll-Up Door Maintenance Services Contract (OP33441661) will expire on June 30, 2010. This solicitation will replace the existing contract which provides roll-up, fire and glass/aluminum door installation, repair and preventive maintenance services throughout Metro bus and rail transit facilities.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Bob Webb, Senior Contract Administrator at (213) 922-6382.

Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events

Next week I will be attending a press event announcing the new Dodger Stadium Express service. I will also be meeting with Directors Antonovich, Yaroslavsky, Molina, Ridley-Thomas, Knabe, Director Robinson and Villaraigosa.  Finally, I will be attending the LOSSAN Board Meeting.
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